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First Assistant Secretary

Airports Division

Department of Transport and Regional Services

GPO Box 594

CANBERRA ACT 2601
AMENDMENTS TO THE SYDNEY AIRPORT SLOT MANAGEMENT SCHEME
Dear Sir

I refer to the Discussion Paper issued on 4 April 2001 and the request from the Government seeking comments from interested  parties regarding the proposed amendments to the Sydney Airport Slot Management Scheme.

The Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for Transport, John Anderson has stated that the intention of the proposed changes is   to protect regional NSW and help Sydney Airport to run smoothly for the rest of the decade.   The proposed changes are as follows with comments

listed  below :

_
Cap the number of regional slots allocated in peak periods at the current level

Dubbo City Council recognises that Commonwealth legislation currently prohibits the number of slots to 80 per hour, it is understood that technically it is possible to increase this number of slots from 80 to 100 or 120 per hour.

The Commonwealth Government needs to consider the option of increasing the number of slots per hour so that the long term future growth of the airport and consequently regional Australia is not inhibited.

_
Establish an 18-seat minimum aircraft size limit for new slot allocations

Whilst recognising that the amendments do allow for exceptions for the minimum aircraft seat limit for new slot allocations, it will be interesting to see whether this will in fact occur in the future.

If there were no exceptions to the minimum 18-seat limit, some country towns may no longer be able to fly direct to Kingsford Smith Airport. ie: Coonabarabran which has recently lost its RPT service direct to Sydney.

_
Encourage airlines to progressively introduce larger aircraft

Dubbo City Council recognises the needs for the future new owner of the Airport to obtain a suitable return on their investment, the aim to encourage airlines to progress to larger aircraft could also lead to the number of existing services being rationalised. This could impact on the actual number of travellers using the airlines in regional Australia.

The increase in passenger numbers in regional aircraft has been driven by the frequency of services rather than aircraft types.

Airport owners may be required to provide major upgrades to their airport infrastructure to enable larger aircraft to operate at their  airports. This would require in Dubbos case   extension of the Main Runway  to allow regional jets to operate. These extensions are estimated to cost $2M .  If there was no change to the current Slot Scheme, the funds required to finance these extensions could be expended elsewhere in Councils operations providing other important services rather than the cost of extending the Runway for larger aircraft.

It is interesting to note the Discussion Paper once again confirms that regional Australia is on the bottom of the priority list for a slot at Kingsford Smith Airport. ie: point (c) of the Discussion Paper (page 9): An application for a slot to provide an international service takes priority over one for a slot to provide interstate service or a regional service.

_
Remove the risk that the major airlines could avoid the regional guarantee by transferring the regional slots held by their affiliates into non peak periods

Dubbo City Council supports this option, however it is crucial that the guarantee is a condition of the sale of the Airport to ensure that major airlines cannot use an ambiguity in the scheme to swap regional services in peak periods for international and interstate flights.
If there are any queries regarding these comments on the proposed changes to the Sydney Airport Slot Management Scheme, please contact the Manager Business Operations, Geoff Darby.

Yours faithfully

A G Kelly

GENERAL MANAGER

